## STUDENT BULLETIN #115 Wednesday, February 28<sup>th</sup>, 2018

Attention all students participating in this year's North Museum Science and Engineering Fair. Check in with Mr. Swavely in room 107 sometime before Thursday, March 8th.

Attn all Music Man jr. cast members! It's time to start assigning costumes. Please stop by Mrs. Dagen's room 103 during Rem this week to be fitted for your costume. If you do not have any Rems, see Mrs. Dagen to set up an appt. to get fitted.

Attn Music Man Jr. Stage crew members, please see Mrs. Dagen to find out your Job assignment for the play. Please check Google Classroom for an updated rehearsal schedule. You should plan to start attending rehearsals as early as next week (March 5th)

Attention 7th and 8th Grade Thunder Students. This week is Fun Friday during REM. After TV announcements and attendance, Thunder students may come down to play Spikeball.

Attention 8<sup>th</sup> graders interested in playing Freshman Football: There is a mandatory 2018 Kickoff meeting being held on Monday, March 5<sup>th</sup> at 7pm. It will be in Convocation Hall at the high school. At least one parent must be in attendance. Coach Evans will be giving out a lot of information about the upcoming football season. If you have any questions, please contact <a href="mailto:mtwpfootball@gmail.com">mtwpfootball@gmail.com</a>."

Attention students participating in Mini-THON on March 10: Please attend a brief meeting Friday, 3/2 during REM. Check in with your homeroom teacher and report to the 8th grade cafeteria after announcements. Please bring your iPads.

Attention students planning to participate in their year's Mini-THON, "Together We Will Trample Cancer!": Signed forms and a minimum donation of \$40 is due Friday, March 2. Forms and money can be turned into Mrs. Smith, Mr. Booker, or Ms. McMullen. After turning in your registration forms and money, you can still continue to fundraise until the day of Mini-THON on March 10!

Last day for scheduling elective courses for grade 9 is 3/4/18. Please contact school counselor, Mrs. O'Connor with any questions.

Attention 7th grade second quarter art students: Please pick up your second quarter artwork in the seventh grade art studio, room 209 by Friday, March 2.

There will be a meeting on February 28, 2118, at 3:00 PM, in the Middle School cafeteria for all 8th grade girls interested in trying out for next falls high school soccer team. Gabi Brown and Lindsay Kohl, captains of next year's girls varsity soccer team will be there to give information and answer questions about the girls program.

Timeline for 8th grade students to submit Request To Reconsider Teacher Recommendation Forms is from March 21 to April 3. Forms are available on high school web page on Downloads and Documents.

## From the Athletic Department:

Attendance Requirements: To participate in extracurricular activities and interscholastic athletics, a student must be in attendance the FULL SCHOOL DAY on the day of the event or activity. FULL SCHOOL DAY shall mean being in attendance no later than thirty minutes after the start of the school day and leaving no earlier than thirty minutes prior to the end of the school day. Any student arriving later than thirty minutes after the start or leaving more than thirty minutes prior to the end of the school day nevertheless may be considered to attend a full school day if they submit a late arrival or early dismissal note from a parent/guardian, with an attached explanatory note from a physician. Find the full policy on our website or stop in at the Athletic Department.

## **ATHLETICS**

SPORT	VS	H/A	SITE	GAME	E.D.	BUS
		1				